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ASH TOWNSHIP
  BOARD MEETING MINUTES

                 June 20, 2018
6:30 p.m.
The Ash Township Regular Board meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. in the Ready Road Hall by Clerk Geiermann.
Members present: Clerk - Michelle Geiermann, Trustee – Adam Grabetz and Trustee – Jim Booth.
Absent: Supervisor Robin Carmack and Treasurer Rob Schock.

Others present: Jim Hollandsworth – Township Engineer, William Godfroy - Township Attorney, Jim Vaslo – Township Manager, and 9 citizens. 
Motion #3101 To Chair.
Motion by Geiermann supported by Grabetz to have Trustee Booth chair the meeting.   

Voice vote taken.           Motion carried.

Motion #3102 Agenda Approval.
Motion by Geiermann supported by Grabetz to approve the agenda as amended.   

Voice vote taken.           Motion carried.

Motion #3103 Meeting Minute’s Approval.
Motion by Grabetz supported by Geiermann to approve the Proposed Regular Meeting Minutes of 5/16/18.     Voice vote taken.         Motion carried.
Motion #3104 Approval of Bills.
Motion by Booth supported by Grabetz to approve bills #1-111 in the amount of  

$381,884.99, from General Ledger Funds, Building Funds, Water Funds, Sewer Funds & Fire Equipment Fund.          Roll Call: 3-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 
Old Business
Blight Follow Up – John Sledge Jr. 

Attorney Godfroy updated the board on the Sledge blight complaint. Manager Vaslo had signed the complaint and filed it with the courts. Mr. Godfroy said that the case had yet to be assigned to a specific Judge but thought that it would be within the month. There were no comments from the board and no motion was offered. 

New Business
Petition for Road Improvements. 
A petition for road and drainage improvements to Whipple Street was received by the Township from residents on Whipple Street and Sweitzer Rd. The petition was circulated by Don Oliver and Dan Dotson and had 15 signatures. The board accepted the petition and the following motion was offered:  
Motion #3105 To Accept and File.
Motion by Grabetz supported by Geiermann to accept and file the road petition for Whipple Street.         Voice vote taken.           Motion carried.
Fire Alarm.
Trustee Booth lead a brief discussion regarding the fire alarm system used at both fire stations. The siren has been out of service for a number of months and there was some question on how it should be used in the future and whether or not to repair it and return it to full service. It was suggested that the decision on the future of the siren should be made by a full board and the following motion was offered:

Motion #3106 To Table.
Motion by Grabetz supported by Booth to table the Fire Alarm issue until next month’s meeting.   

Voice vote taken.           Motion carried.
Monroe County Road Commission Contracts.

Manager Vaslo explained that three of the stoning contracts went over the estimated cost by more than the 10% allowed. Therefore the MCRC has sent new contracts that reflect the actual cost of the projects for possible action by the board. After a brief discussion the following motions were offered:

Motion #3107 To Approval.
Motion by Grabetz supported by Booth to approve the contract with the MCRC to stone Corkins Rd in the amount of $16,880.00.     Roll Call: 3-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried.
Motion #3108 To Approval.
Motion by Grabetz supported by Geiermann to approve the contract with the MCRC to stone Port Creek Rd in the amount of $21,870.00.     Roll Call: 3-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried.
Motion #3109 To Approval.
Motion by Grabetz supported by Booth to approve the contract with the MCRC to stone Wilson Rd in the amount of $9,360.00.     Roll Call: 3-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried.
METRO Act Right of Way Permit Extension.

Attorney Godfroy explained that AT&T is asking for the Twp to extend the existing METRO Act Permit with Ash Township until 12/31/2023. Mr. Godfroy has reviewed the document and saw no problem with the Township entering into this extended agreement. After a brief discussion the following motion was offered: 

Motion #3110 To Approval.
Motion by Grabetz supported by Booth to approve the METRO Act Right of Way Permit extension for AT&T until December 31, 2023.    Roll Call: 3-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried.
Jones Rd Water Main Extension.

The Township received the first pay request for the Jones Rd/Mary Lee Dr water main project from Hennessey Engineers. The payment is to Salenbien Trucking & Excavation in the amount of $253,356.23 and is being recommended for payment by the Township Engineer. After a brief discussion the following motion was offered:
Motion #3111 To Approval.
Motion by Grabetz supported by Geiermann to approve pay request #1 to Salenbien Trucking & Excavation in the amount of $253,356.23 for the Jones Rd/Mary Lee Dr water main project.      Roll Call: 3-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried.
Property Transfer Affidavit Resolution. 
The Township board received a memorandum from Assessors Stephanie & Chris Renius requesting that they consider opting out from the Property Transfer Affidavit Fine collections. After a brief discussion and a recommendation from both the assessors and attorney the following motion was offered:  

Motion #3112 To Approval.
Motion by Grabetz supported by Booth to approve and adopt the Resolution to opt out of the collection of the State-allowed property transfer affidavit late filing fees. 

Roll Call: 3-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried.
Plumbing Inspector. 
Manager Vaslo informed the board that he has two potential candidates for the vacant Plumbing Inspector position. Both have the necessary experience and licenses needed for the position and that he met with both. The manager is recommending Bernard Zarb from New Boston who current servers Huron and Bedford Townships as a State licensed plumbing inspector. After a brief discussion the following motion was offered: 
Motion #3113 To Approval.
Motion by Grabetz supported by Geiermann to approve Bernard Zarb as Plumbing Inspector for Ash Township.       Voice vote taken.          Motion carried.
Citizen Comments. 
Residents spoke on a couple matters including the Rail Road Crossing at Sigler Rd needing repairs, and the  board heard continued complaints regarding the operations a Lakewood Machine Products. Attorney Godfroy replied regarding Lakewood and the he and Mr. Vaslo would follow up with the owners. The Township Manager said he would follow up with the railroads about the crossing. The other comment was from Trustee Booth who questioned the activity at the old driving range on Carleton Rockwood Rd. Manager Vaslo will look into that as well.  
With no further business in front of the board and hearing no further comments from the audience the following motion was offered:
Motion #3114 Meeting Adjourn 
Motion by Booth supported by Geiermann to adjourn the meeting at 7:01 p.m.

Vote voice taken.        Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted,
Michele Geiermann
Ash Township Clerk
